
April 17, 2024

James Roose, Supervisor
Town of Parma

1300 Hilton Parma Corners Road
Hilton, NY 14468

Re:  Town of Parma, Water Infrastructure Improvement Act Grant Application

Dear Supervisor Roose,

This letter is to express my strong support for the Town of Parma Water Infrastructure
Improvement Act (WIIA) grant application through the NYS Environmental Facilities
Corporation.

The Town of Parma seeks funding to provide potable water to the residents of
Water Improvement Benefit Area 1. Currently, we rely solely on private wells for our
water and must contend with poor water quality and quantity, high operation and
maintenance costs, and a lack of fire protection. We are in dire need of a reliable
supply of potable water. The Town has proposed to extend public water into the
area by installing approximately 30,000 linear feet (LF) of 8" water main, valves,
hydrants, and appurtenances along various roads in the Town of Parma. The
proposed Water District will connect existing water mains along Moul Road, Curtis
Road, and Bennett Road. Beyond the installation of a public water system, there
are no feasible water supply alternatives for this area. Through this project, the Town
will bring much-needed public water to Water Improvement Benefit Area No. 1,
improving water quality and protecting public health in our area.

This project is critical to improving water quality, and the Town' s application has my full
support. Thank you in advance for your time and funding consideration.

Sincerely,

Name( s)

Address


